## Northfield Recreation Committee .Minutes 10<sup>th</sup>

Present at the meeting were, Michelle Langley Chairperson, Sally Davidson, Kenny Gosling, Scott Amell, Bruce and Susan Wright, and Rob Korrow

Lynne Doney opened the meeting with updates on the electrical down at Memorial Park. Talk continued about green paint, donated from Sally, for the water fountain. Fencing needs replacing along the parking lot, Rob has 4' chain-link fence at his house that he is willing to donate if needed. Kenny spoke about the monument and the epoxy.

Old business: The Parks clean-up day.

Sally suggested advertising in front porch forum.

Meeting at Memorial Park at 11 a.m. on April 23<sup>rd</sup>.

Cookout donated by Chief Jennings and Sally.

Equipment to bring, shovels, rakes, tarps.

Scott suggested to mark out new basketball posts for two new basketball hoops.

New Business: Sally spoke about an interest for a May pole placed on the common for a day to have a May pole dance, 10' pole 2" in the ground. Do we know any girls that want to dance?

Sally spoke about a grant she wrote and submitted before April 5<sup>th</sup>. She asked for 2500.00 for a slide at the Falls Field. We will look for a location on the day of the Clean-up. More discussion about the wood chips vs. sand mixture.

Discussion about the water being turned on by May 1<sup>st</sup> at Memorial Park. Need water for concrete mixing. Charlie Morse was mentioned for a logger, Rob has a logger as well. Town chipper was discussed.

Discussion about ditching the fields best time is in August.

Discussion about the Easter Egg Hunt at the Falls Field was approved over E-mail.

Baseball boys high school 3:30-7:30 Mon-Fri. 3 Saturday games at Memorial Park April-June was approved.